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[ MTC MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO. 08,
September 10, 1997 ]

RECOGNITION OF TRAINING CERTIFICATES ISSUED BY
ACCREDITED TRAINING CENTERS

1.                 It has been reported that some Maritime Training Centers have been
accepting seafarers for re-training on Basic Safety Courses as allegedly required by
some manning/shipping agencies although said seafarers have already taken the
courses in accredited maritime training centers.




2.                 Please be reminded that the training certificates issued by accredited
maritime training centers shall be recognized until 2002 per 1978 STCW Convention
as amended in 1995 STCW 95; unless the hiders of those certificates have not
boarded any vessel within five years from their dates of issuance.




3.                 The practice therefore of requiring seafarers to re-take the Basic Safety
Courses/similar courses will incur unreasonable duplication and additional expense
on the part of the seafarers.




4.         In view of the foregoing, accredited maritime training centers shall refrain
from accepting seafarers to re-take Basic Safety Courses/similar courses.




For strict compliance



(SGD.) LORNA O. FAJARDO

Executive Officer
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